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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . The Council's Policy Committee shall come to order. This is the
Committee's regular meeting of November 16, 2011. The Chair will note for the record this
morning present are Members, Mr. Carroll as our Vice-Chairman, Committee Members Baisa,
Cochran -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKANIA: --Couch -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning.
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CHAIR HOKANIA: --Mateo, Victorino -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKANIA: --and Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Excused at this time is Mr. Pontanilla. Members, we have a few items to take up
this morning. I believe we can do this in a very short order; however, I'll ask if there is anyone
wishing to provide testimony on any agendized item to make yourself known at this time. Staff,
have we any request for testimony?
MS. FRIAS: No, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, there being no request for testimony, the Chair will close testimony for
today's meeting of November 16, 2011 with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Members. So ordered.

ITEM POL-2(24): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(COUNCIL ON AGING) (C.C. 11-31)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me direct you first, Members, please to Policy Item 2(24). This is a, a
consideration from Mayor Arakawa under the heading of NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS,
COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS. Specifically this morning we're considering a nominee
for the Council on Aging. You do have a correspondence dated November 2, 2011, from
Mayor Arakawa, with a proposed resolution in which he is recommending your consideration of
Gwen Ueoka for a term expiring March 31, 2015 to fill an existing vacancy due to a resignation.
Prior to allowing the Members for some questions and comments, I'll ask Mr. Molina--thank you
very much for joining us, Mr. Molina--if you have comments you wish to share at this time?
MR. MOLINA: Sure, yes, thank you very much, Chairman. Good morning, Committee members.
Ms. Ueoka is a retired educator from the, the Department of Education, most recently, the former
principal of Baldwin High School and she has just finished her commitment as well on the Work
Force Investment Board and has expressed to us in, I guess her enthusiasm to continue serving
our community. And the Mayor would certainly be very appreciative of your support for her
nomination to the Council on Aging. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any questions for Mr. Molina or comments? Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No comment, but I'd like to speak in support of the nomination. I know
Mrs. Ueoka very well, worked with her for many years in her work at the Community School for
Adults, and I think she brings a great deal of experience and help. You know, education doesn't
stop at any point in your life, and lifelong education now is a big part of seniors' lives. And so I
think Gwen will bring a good dimension to the Council on Aging and, as a member myself, I
would welcome her as a colleague. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Is there any further comments? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair, too, I'd like to echo my support also. I've known
Ms. Ueoka for many, many years. Her sons played with my sons in sports and scouts and you
name it, and they've always been a tremendous supporter of our community whether it was for
education and non-profits. And in many areas of this community, the Ueoka family and Gwen
and her husband Paul have been very supportive. And, as you well know, we have the, her son
who is with Corporation Counsel, Wes, [sic] and he's been a big plus to our, our, our Corporation
Counsel. So I'd like to, you know, strongly support this, and I would hope my colleagues will
also support Ms. Ueoka. I think it's a great, great addition to the Council on Aging. And more
importantly, it's a person who was willing to serve, and I think that's really a real key, someone
who is desiring to serve, and, you know, we don't get them every day so let's grab 'ern when we
can, 'cause they're gonna be a great asset to this community. Thank you Chair.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Any further comments? Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I worked with her for many, many years when she was
Adult Ed and as a principal and what, and I'm so pleased that we have people of this caliber
applying for these positions. I'm really heartened that we have people like her coming out, and I
would like to encourage anybody that's listening out there to take note that if you have served in
positions that give you the experience to benefit your fellow community members, please, like
Ms. Ueoka, come forward and volunteer yourselves. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you Mr. Carroll. Any further comments, Members, or a question for either
myself or Mr. Molina? If not, it is your Chair's recommendation to recommend adoption of the
proposed resolution entitled APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER TO THE COUNCIL ON AGING
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa. At this time, the
Chair is recommending a motion to amend by adding the name of Gwen Ueoka on Exhibit B,
which is for approval at this time. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion to amend made by Mr. Carroll and seconded by
Ms. Baisa. Is there any discussion on the motion to amend, Members? If not, all in favor, please
say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with eight ayes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Pontanilla.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Back to the main motion, as amended, Members, any further discussion? With
none, all in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with eight ayes and one excused, Mr. Pontanilla.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Pontanilla.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
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MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the nomination.
ITEM POL-2(25): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(MAUI COUNTY CULTURAL RESOURCES COMMISSION) (C.C. 11-31)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, Policy Item 2(25). Your Chair had requested the nominee
Patricia Maluo to attend. One, because the Cultural Resource Commission, although some may
view it as not as at the level of a Police Commission or Planning Commission, your Chair views
Cultural Resource Commission to be a very critical component of the overall review and
approval process. They do make comments regarding permits, zoning applications and other
considerations, for I believe that I thought it would be important for the Committee to get to
know the nominee prior to making a final decision. Ms. Maluo is unavailable to be here and
since we do have some time prior to the deadline of the clock that expires over the Council's
authority for consideration, which is January 1 st, with no objections, Members, and the Chair is
open to questions, I would prefer to defer this item at this time and post it for our next meeting.
Is there any concerns or questions regarding this consideration? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I guess the only question I would have would really be for the
Administration. By the, by this short delay, would that inhibit the Cultural Committee, Cultural
Commission from doing their work 'cause they're short a member? I don't know what their
quorum issues are. So that would be my only question.
CHAIR HOKANIA: I think that's a very good question, Mr. Victorino. Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and thank you, Councilmember Victorino. At this point,
they do still have eight members and looking at the time constraints that, you know, you have as
well as the Administration, well I can find out for the Committee when their next meeting is. At
this point, I, I, I would have to consult with the Planning Department to find out what they have
on their agenda, and as you are, are recently aware, the Cultural Resources Commission has been
actively involved in the whole Halloween issue down in Lahaina and I'm sure they, they will
have other issues that may be of concern, but I can provide that information to the Committee at
a later point if you wish, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MOLINA: But, but they should still be able to operate. They do have, to my knowledge, at this
point, they have eight members.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Eight members. Okay. And, and again that was my concern that,
I mean, one member generally should not make that big an effect, but sometimes you know --
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, understood-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --it could.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --I think that was a good question.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, if, if it's, if the delay does not affect the Commission like
you're stating at this point as best you can tell us, then I have no, no reason to, to not go with
your recommendation, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And I will support your
recommendation. However, I do strongly support the nomination. I know the young lady very
well. In fact, she's been in this Chamber many times.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I know that lady . . . (inaudible) . . . also.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: She's a, she's a kumu hula. And she's with the wonderful halau that has
won all of these awards. And I know her. I know she's a local girl. I know she's very Hawaiian
and totally understands the, the job before her. So I don't have questions, but if the majority
would like to wait, that's okay with me too.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay. Thank you very much. Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. And now the Committee, for, in terms of. .well the
Administration, I should say, will provide the Committee any assistance you need in terms of
getting in contact with the nominee as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. Thank you. Yet, your Chair has had some difficulty after numerous attempts
to contact the nominee Okay. With that, with no objections, Chair would defer Policy
Item 2(25).
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you, Members, we shall defer it.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: JP).
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
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ITEM POL-34: INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE UNITED STATES
COAST GUARD REGARDING SEARCH AND RESCUE NOTIFICATION,
COORDINATION, AND EXECUTION (C.C. 11-273)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Let us move to Policy Item 34, Members. And this is a request of a consideration
regarding INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE UNITED SATES COAST
GUARD REGARDING SEARCH AND RESCUE NOTIFICATION, COORDINATION, AND
EXECUTION. And again, thank you again for being here with us, Mr. Molina. We appreciate
your presence. Okay, I believe we should have representatives from Fire with our Chief Murray.
We should have someone from the Police Department, Captain Kiyota. We have I think Mr.
Matsui from Parks and Recreation. There should be someone from the United States Coast
Guard present also. Very good, sir. . . . (pause) . . . . Okay, Members, I am not sure if you had
an opportunity to review the proposed agreement between the County of Maui and the United
States Coast Guard. Your Chair has read it with, and gone over it with the staff. We are going to
recommend to Corporation Counsel some what are called non-substantive editing regarding the
consideration, and we do have our resource people for you to ask your questions to and receive
their comment. Chief, come on down please. I like this new look. . . . (laughter) . . . Okay,
your Chair met with Fire and Police Department earlier, Members, and shared with me their
comments, but I have them here this morning to also share with you their thoughts and answer
your questions regarding this proposed agreement, how it might work, is there any concerns or
issues from the County. And, of course, your Chair's concern was always about what is the
potential financial outlay that would be required of the County in fulfilling our part of this
agreement. So at this time, let's see, from the Coast Guard we have Mr. Jay Rudometkin. Is that
correct sir?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yes, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Rudometkin, could you, if you care, would you give some comment to the
Committee regarding the objectives and this proposed Agreement between the Coast Guard and
the County of Maui please? And could you please use the mike, microphone for our recording
purposes? Thank you.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Can you hear okay there?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Alright, well I'll begin by saying that when, when you take a look at this
Memorandum Agreement here, there's really nothing in here that's not already taking place at
this time but that's not either part of a verbal agreement between the Coast Guard and the County
agencies or something that we've, you know, been doing for, for quite a bit of time. So I, I think
the Coast Guard's purpose in proposing this is really just to put in writing what's happening at
this time. The other thing is, is one of the, the things that the Coast Guard, I warma say suffers
from, but something that hinders us sometimes in our interactions with the local government, is
the fact that we're a military organization and our members are transferring in and out at, at
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every level of the Coast Guard every two to four years. So sometimes agreements, verbal
agreements, things like that, for us they, they'll only live throughout the, the length of the billet
that the particulars members are stationed here. My, myself, I've been here for two and a half
years and I'm actually going to be transferring out this summer. And, and I have a great working
relationship with the Police Department, with Ocean Rescue or with Ocean Safety, and with the,
the Fire Department, Police Department. But we just really wanna make sure that, that lives
beyond me being here beyond, you know, any of the other members of my unit being, being
here. And it's something that kind of continues to grow and the communication continues to, to
flow the way that it is right now, so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Before I have the, our, our Departments answer your questions about what
their role may be or may not be for your consideration Members, is there any questions for our
Coast Guard representative on what he's just shared? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yep. Thank you. And first of all I warma say thank you for all
what you do. I know being an island State, the Coast Guard is very intracle [sic] part of many of
our rescues both on land and sea and we appreciate what you do to help us and our community.
And I agree with you that, you know, historically when people leave, agreements that are made
verbally are lost, and so being in writing, it's very important that the next one coming in
understands what has transpired in the, in the previous tour of duty by, by what you, by, by what
you're leaving us with, yeah.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Anyhow, my question to you is, is really simple. These overall
agreements that are, overall that I've read through this, have been transpiring all these years.
That is correct?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And they're not only from you but from predecessors that
you've kind of put it in writing so that the Coast Guard, whoever comes in afterwards, along
with our various.. .our agencies like Parks, Police and Fire, they'll have a better understanding
and how and what the protocol and operational systems are?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yes, sir. And also, you know, I would add we've never at any point that I'm
aware of had any kind of negative relationship or lack of relationship with the, with the local,
you know, County government and the Coast Guard. But I would say that our communications
is probably, it's gone up and down as far as the quality and quantity over the last 50 years that the
Coast Guard's had a presence here on, on Maui. So, I think that we just want to have a
consistency in that, in that communication and that inter-agency cooperation that, that, that
doesn't kind of go through ups and downs.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not to put anyone on the spot; but let's say the last ten years, five
years or the years you've been here, what is your feeling as far as communication and working
relationship with the various agencies?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: I, I don't think it could be any better. I think it's excellent. I think that I've
personal relationships with, with, you know, all the key members in the Police Department,
Ocean Rescue or Ocean Safety, Fire Department and I think it's really as good as it can be right
now. I think that like I said, I think this just puts it in writing what already exists.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The other question I have and I'll make the final question is, for,
for your agency, what are the cutbacks that you're looking at as far as your fiscal budget, because
cutbacks are becoming all across the board, right? And I think the Coast Guard is also.
Although, Coast Guard probably more profound than some of the other, other military
establishments, and I don't want to go into politics so I'll leave that one alone. But what are
your prognostic, what is your overall prospective as far as cutbacks so that we better understand
what we also have to step up the plate to do?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, absolutely. I, I would say that, I'll talk a little bit for the, just the unit and
for Coast Guard wide. I mean, I, it, it, it, the Federal Government and the Coast Guard being
imparted in the military is obviously experiencing cut, cutbacks at the, in the larger scale
organization as a whole. But I think that most of the changes that are happening right now are,
aren't so much about budget cuts but, you know, fiscal management and doing the, the best we
can and the most we can with our money. So I'm actually, it's, the way I best describe it so I, I
operate with about half the budget that I did two years ago. But it's not because, but, but, I'll, I'll
kind of explain it further. It's not because, it's more because I'm not managing a hundred
percent of my budget where I was previously. A lot of the budget management for my boat
maintenance and kind of larger ticket items are being handled from more central management
prospective in D.C. other than, you know, me managing it locally. And, and I think that's a good
thing for us. I think that we're, we're really streamlining our processes and, and how we're
spending our, our money and what we're doing with our money. And we're actually, you know,
as far as what the, the Coast Guard's presence in, in Maui is and what we're doing, we're
actually looking at doing more, not less in the future. Pending some agreements settling out with
the State, with DLNR, leasing issues with our piers, and leasing issues in regards to the, the spot
where we're planning on building a new station for Station Maui, which that, that money's
already been approved by Congress, we're actually getting more. There's gonna be a new
station. We're looking at getting additional assets here, and we're looking at getting additional
people here to, to do the Coast Guard's mission in Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So when you say new station, it would still be at Maalaea?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Still at Maalaea. There, yeah we're looking at leasing the, a space adjacent to
our station from the State, pending all these improvements that are going on in, in the harbor
project right now and that State, that project's completed then probably our plans will start
solidifying a little bit more.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, thank you very much. And I'll say, you know, good luck to
you wherever you're off to. And who do we write to if we want to keep you in another four
years so we don't lose any...
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Well, I'll tell you what. This is the best place I've ever been stationed. I tried to
stick around another year but unfortunately they needed me elsewhere. I actually know where
I'm going next. I'll be taking off to Jacksonville this summer, Florida.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, Florida.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: So, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's a nice area. My son played over there three seasons with
the Jacksonville Suns.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, it's, it's warm still, so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I know the area well.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Muggy probably but -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good luck to you.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further questions from the Members regarding our Coast Guard
representative? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, sir, for being here. I, too, warma echo
Mr. Victorino's sentiment about the work you folks do is so important here being an island and,
and surrounded by ocean. I'm looking at, so, Chair, you know let me know if I'm, I don't know,
addressing the correct person here or not. But under B, General Terms, I was curious on
number 6, "A lead agency shall be identified" and this is when there needs to be interaction with
the immediate family of I guess in the particular situation. So at this point, there's no such
agency, who.. .I mean, is it just whoever gets the call first kind of thing or how does that? I was
just curious what that meant. If it's . . . (inaudible) . . .
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MR. RUDOMETKIN: Well, I would just say that the wording in here right now as far as the, the most
capable agency or the one that's, that's most appropriately suited. I'm not sure exactly what the
words say is the ones that are handling it right now.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: General, I'd say the majority of the time right now, the Police Department is
actually doing the next of kin notifications. I, I think there's some certain instances where that's
not happening, but I think that generally who, whoever's already had the most amount of contact
with the family or the, the, the victims involved has been the ones that've been handling the, the
notifications of next in kin. In, in most, I'm trying to think back historically at some of the larger
cases, and most of them that I can think of, the Police Department's done the next of kin
notifications on, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And I guess, in regards to number 6, that would, the lead
agency will be, that would be the identified probably lead agency more than likely. Is that...
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, I, I think that's just that in any instance of a, of a SAR case where there's,
where there's a death or casualty and there's a need for next of kin notification, I think that we
just come to a verbal agreement between the agencies involved as far as who should handle it,
who's been handling it thus far and, and then whoever is most appropriately suited to, to do that,
who gets it done.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And Chair. On number 1 in General Terms. Just curious
'cause we debate this all the time when we're coming up with verbiage in our General Plan and
stuff but "timely response", like we say timely manner and timely this or that. Do you folks have
a set amount of time? I know it, it shows imminent danger or non-distress situations. So is there
like a number or a time minute frame, timeframe, that you folks say we need to be up and going,
you know. I mean, I'm sure you gonna get to it as quick as you can obviously, but.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, well, for, be, because of restraints at our current facilities which is the
reason that we need the larger station, we don't actually maintain a, a crew on board 24/7 which
is the case in most, 99. or 99% of the Coast Guard stations, the Coast Guard, they actually
maintain a ready boat crew 24 hours a day, seven days a week. We actually, we have somebody
on call, but our boat crews actually go home at night, and then they, they maintain a 30-minute
recall policy so they have to be back at the station in 30 minutes. So during, from about 6:30 in
the morning to usually at about 6:00 p.m., there's a boat crew at the station. And our requirement
is that we have to be under way within thirty minutes. For us, that's what timely response is.
And that's how much time it takes us to light off the boats, get dressed out, do a risk assessment
and get under way. In afterhours, if there's not already somebody there, which there is often
because we're doing training or other administrative duties, if there's not somebody there then
our requirement is to get under way within 2 hours, but our local requirement that we've kind of
put on ourselves, the Coast Guard requirement's 2 hours, but we actually get under way within
an hour even afterhours.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And Chair, one last, if you don't mind. In regards
to number 7, the "bi-annual training evolutions between the parties of this Agreement."
Obviously, that would be all of you sitting here. Going back to, I think Mr. Hakama, Hokama
mentioned budget wise, how is this gonna be affected? So I think maybe this could be with all
department heads here this, this morning. I guess to combine, or, or, or, is this being done
currently and so it wouldn't really just add more pay to, I mean, you know, added budget
procurements, this bi-annual training evolutions between parties.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Well, we just did one in, what month was that, February, March. In March was
our last time that we did a, a joint exercise. And it was the first one I believe that had been done
in a while. The last one was before I was here. I'm not sure what the exact date, maybe Jeff
knows even better than I do, I'm not sure. But it was a couple years before and I, I think that,
that we just want to have, have them happening more often than that. And, you know, the, the
joint training or, or what's the wording in that MOA?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: "Training evolutions between the parties of this Agreement."
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, you know, this really can happen at, at,.. .at, at many different scales. It
doesn't necessarily have to mean that, that, that the Coast Guard or Fire Department, everybody
deploys resources. These could be tabletop exercises. These can be simply communications
exercises, whatever we kind of feel is, is the, the weaknesses, I mean maybe we need to, to
improve on or exercise at the time, but from the Coast Guard's prospective, we're not gonna
have any issues at all, you know, fulfilling that part of the agreement and then I can't speak for
the, the County agency.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Okay. Thank you. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any other questions for our Coast Guard representative,
Mr. Rudometkin? Just quickly, couple of questions we have. One is regarding the, where does
your jurisdiction start, sir? Is it any place once you touch the water is Coast Guard jurisdiction?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, it's, it's all the, it's, it's basically the shoreline and then inland within
navigable waters that are accessible.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And so, Kahului Harbor, inside the Harbor that's your jurisdiction?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Within the harbor's our jurisdiction. So, with, there's, in Maui County, it's
basically from the mean low tide mark seaward is our jurisdictional limitations. And then it's
seaward for the.. .for the U.S. exclusive economic zone out to 200 nautical miles and then
beyond that, you know -CHAIR HOKAMA: There's no issues --
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MR. RUDOMETKIN: --international agreement.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --with. .the State, DLNR particular with the, the jurisdictional near the -MR. RUDOMETKIN: No, it's just -CHAIR HOKAMA: --shoreline there?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --the concurrent jurisdiction with DLNR, with the Police Department and any
other agencies that are, the County or State level that have jurisdiction in those areas.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And, you know, like myself, I had to be brought up to speed, so we are now aware
that you no longer base a cutter at Maalaea. Is that correct?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, for -CHAIR HOKAMA: It's been a while.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --the last one left in 1990.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So what is the type of vessel that works out of Maalaea? Can you give us an
understanding of.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, absolutely. We have, we have two boats right now. We have a 45-foot
response boat which is considered a Coast Guard response boat medium. It's a jet propulsion
vessel. It's capable of speeds up to 45 knots and carries a crew between four-CHAIR HOKANIA: That's moving.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --and six people.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Forty-five knots.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: And then we have a smaller boat which is called a Coast Guard response boat
small. It's a 25-foot trailerable vessel and that's what we generally use for quick response to the
north side of the island, Kahului Harbor and such. And periodically just depending on what our
operational tempo is or what the need is, we can get additional RVS, the response boats smalls
over to the island, because there, they can be airlifted in the Coast Guard C-130s, and like I said,
we're also on the queue right now to get a second response boat medium, the jet boat.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's great news.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: And just a, just a note too. The only thing that's actually keeping that response
boat medium to getting here right now is the leasing issue in the harbor. The, the other side of
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the pier where we moor up, the only thing that's holding us up is the leasing issue. We, there's a
boat in Seattle waiting to, to ship. We're just waiting to get that leasing issue cleared up.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We, if you're dealing with the State, we understand somewhat your challenges. . . .
(laughter) . . . Trust me. At this time, I'll ask, we have Acting Captain Kiyota from the
Police Department. So I'll ask the Captain if he has anything he can share with the Committee
regarding the Police Department's area of responsibility in this Agreement please.
MR. KIYOTA: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Good morning.
MR. KIYOTA: Like was just said, we have, you know, we have a good working relationship with all
the other agencies and, and it's, it's always been like that. And like he said, it's just now that it's
in writing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Our understanding is your dispatch will be communication central. Is that correct?
MR. KIYOTA: Yes, that is correct?
CHAIR HOKAMA: And currently, that's how we operate? Everything runs out of the Police dispatch
system for a Coast Guard support in, in the County?
MR. KIYOTA: Yes, it does.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Is there gonna need to be some type of dedicated dispatcher for this type of
emergency or to have this Agreement kicked in?
MR. KIYOTA: No, just whatever we have right now is, is fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, okay. If there's nothing else from the Captain, I'll ask Chief Murray from
Fire to share with us Fire Department's responsibilities and role in this Agreement please.
MR. MURRAY: Aloha, good morning. The roles and responsibilities will be what Jay Rudometkin
brought up as well as the Police Department. We've been working together many, many years.
And, and this is a positive thing for us, always something that our people can go back to and
brush up on and know who to contact. But we've been working pretty closely with them for
quite some time now. So this is positive for us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Has there been a need for either our, our firefighter or our police officers to be on
board your vessel, Mr. Rudometkin? Is there situations where our people need to be part of that
ocean response component?
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MR. RUDOMETKIN: Well, I'd say there, we have not had anybody from the Police or Fire Department
on our boats for any kind of operations that I'm aware of. It's something that we, we can do.
Sometimes we work, the only people that, that actually come on board sometimes in, to actually
do underway operations on our boats are, is NOAA and sometimes DLNR Enforcement -CHAIR HOKAMA: Enforcement.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --primarily to do with whale issues.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you had a drug guy running, running away on the ocean, would you call the
Captain here?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: What, what's that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you had a drug runner running across the ocean, you would call the Captain?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Well, that, that would be something that we work either with
DLNR Enforcement or the Police Department with. And we have in terms of sharing intel and as
far as just information sharing, the, we, we already have a process in place right now
where... and this was already here when I got here and it's just kind of continued. But the, the
Police Department sends us reports on any law enforcement issues that, that take place that, that
are within our jurisdiction or are of significant interest to the, to the Coast Guard. So that already
takes place. And then also we, we are already on the County's communications infrastructure in,
in terms of the UHF communications. We have radios and, and at the station and on the boats
and are able to communicate with the County resources.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And so before I ask, you know, Mr. Matsui for Park's role in this agreement,
besides maritime, you...you know, the Coast Guard also has, as I understand your, your tasks of
responsibilities, some aeronautical response situations also. So the unfortunate situation on
Molokai, the other week with the helicopter, did the Coast Guard also respond to that incident,
sir?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Negative. Actually, the, so the, the Coast Guard is responsible per the national
SAR plan for maritime SAR and the Air Force is actually responsible for -CHAIR HOKANIA: Aeronautical.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --yeah, for aeronautical and inland SAR. The JRCC, the, the, our district office
which is mentioned in here in the MOA, they are the ones that generally liaison with the, the
Air Force in terms of inland SAR, and we still, we have obviously our helicopter just as capable
of flying over land-CHAIR HOKANIA: Right, right.
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MR. RUDOMETKIN: --as we are of water. So we frequently work with the Air Force or we frequently
participate in inland SAR. In that particular instance, we didn't. And we also have law
enforcement activities that we actually currently conduct inland like the, I'm gonna forget the
name of the operation, but it's the Coast Guard Air Station in, in Honolulu, Green Harvest, that's
what it is, the Green Harvest operation is something that we participate in right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I only bring that up because again yeah, under, on Page 3 of Responsibilities,
number 4, it states that the Coast Guard is the recognized aeronautical and maritime search and
rescue entity for the State.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: We're an entity but we're not the-CHAIR HOKAMA: And it -MR. RUDOMETKIN: --coordinator. Is it -CHAIR HOKAMA: --it says you're the coordinator
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --which line is that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: It says you're the coordinator. It says you're the coordinator, so.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Well let me, which-CHAIR HOKAMA: Number 4.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Page, Page 4?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Responsibility number 4 on Page 3 under Agreement Terms. You are, it says you
are the SAR coordinator for aeronautical and maritime search and rescue including the State of
Hawaii, waters over the United States jurisdiction.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Oh.
CHAIR HOKANIA: And that's why I asked the question -MR. RUDOMETKIN: I, I'm not-CHAIR HOKANIA: --about your role.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: --yeah, no, so, aero, so, I'm trying to think if there's a, a better wording for that
or not. But it's aeronautical maritime, so aeronautical over -CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything over the ocean in the air is.
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MR. RUDOMETKIN: In the air, over the ocean, but not aeronautical over the land.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, okay, okay. Thank you for that clarification. Mr. Matsui, tell us, the
Committee, please what you, what is Parks and Recreation's Department role in this Agreement
please.
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, our role is basically the ocean safety officers. They assist the Fire in the rescue
and, and those operations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And they all, your, your people respond to either one of Mr. Murray's
battalion or assistant chiefs or to the Coast Guard's officer of control, site control officer? How,
how...I'm trying to understand chain of command per se, gentlemen, so that we, we can
understand how this thing is gonna work.
MR. MATSUI: Well we would assist. We wouldn't be the, you know, primary agency.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Even if you initiate the call?
MR. MATSUI: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you initiate the call for, for response and assistance. Fire comes out.
Coast Guard comes out. Are you still the, the lead or automatically Mr., Chief Murray or, or the
Coast Guard takes over control of command?
MR. MURRAY: Yeah, based, based on a situation, the commander from the Fire Department would be
in charge of the incident and Ocean Safety would be an assistant to that operation. And, and
same as if we turned it over to the Coast Guard, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Members, any questions for any of our four gentlemen resources? I,
it's your Chair's belief...and, and the Chair welcomes Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are on Policy Item 34, Mr. Pontanilla, which is our Agreement consideration
with the Coast Guard. So take your time. If you have questions, you know, I'm happy to allow
you, your opportunity to forward them or ask them at this time, but it's your Chair's
understanding in discussion and our. .that there should be no additional financial impact that it
would be considered a disadvantage or a negative at this point in time. It is in, currently within
the Departments' budgets already to work this Agreement out with the United States Coast
Guard. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Just wanted to ask, I guess either the Police or the Fire
guys. They talked about jurisdiction on the water. Do we have any jurisdiction on the water? I
- 17 -

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
November 16, 2011

know you guys do, and Parks even, rescues and whatnot, but what other jurisdiction on the water
do we have?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Who would you like to respond to that, the Fire Chief, Mr. Couch, Fire Chief?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Fire Chief and then Police as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Sure.
MR. MURRAY: Okay, so jurisdiction on the water, ocean, we're talking about?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Uh huh.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah basically we, we're responsible for all the life safety, and normally between
Ocean Safety and the Fire Department, we're pretty, pretty much the first ones gonna be on
scene. And then that's basically our responsibility.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is that access from shore or if it's something way out, say Molokini or
something like that? Are you still gonna be the first guys to, to be called?
MR. MURRAY: Yes. Usually 911 calls and then it'd come through Police dispatch and they'll, they'll
notify everyone, including the Coast Guard. And usually the closest entity will take care of that.
But anytime we have resources that go into the water, it is our responsibility to oversee that
operation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And then Police. Do we have any police jurisdiction...in the
water?
MR. KIYOTA: As far as search and rescue, it's all through Fire. They have jurisdiction.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So there's, I mean, no law enforcement stuff in the water?
MR. KIYOTA: As far as search and rescue, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Couch. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just to follow up with this line of questioning, is DOCARE, when's
DOCARE called in for any type incident -CHAIR HOKAMA: Fire Chief.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --on the water, on the ocean?
- 18 -
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MR. MURRAY: DOCARE is called in simultaneously on, on the incident. For instance, if we are
missing a paddle boarder or what have you, pretty much we notify everybody, and hopefully
they're at work that day because they also have resources that help us during searches. And it's
the coordination between all the departments actually. But, so what we try to do is get one of
their representatives to sit in either our command post or at least direct contact so that we can
utilize their individual resources coordinated. That, that's basically how it's done.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And are they in, they're one of the parties here? I'm
trying to see, in this MO, MOU, MOA? I don't...
MR. MURRAY: No, they're not.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So they're not, yeah?
MR. MURRAY: So this is just basically the Coast, US Coast Guard between the County of Maui.
That's all, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Any further question? Mr. Pontanilla, do you have any
questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, I don't, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Just one, quick one, and maybe for you Fire Chief because, you know, it disturbs
me when Oahu gets in, not in our way, they get meddlesome . . . (laughter) . . . they get
meddlesome. What would trigger State Civil Defense for take over jurisdiction of our response
that the, the four of you have?
MR. MURRAY: That is, that is all dependent. Rarely would they take over completely. They would be
in the emergency management section of that which also brings in resources to our community.
And it also depend, it's dependent mostly on the land jurisdiction on who actually owns the land
that is having the incident.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So not too much over the water then, Mr., Fire Chief?
MR. MURRAY: No. Not too much over the water unless it was a environmental issue which would
then again be taken over by the US Coast Guard.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. MURRAY: And we would assist.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I just bring that 'cause when State Civil Defense steps in, they expend
resources and then the County pays for it and we don't get reimbursed. That's my beef. Okay.
And they make the call. They don't have our people who's on site doing the job making the call.
So that's, that's my kinda, my little beef with the State on that one. Okay. Gentlemen, any
further comments to the Committee before we take action? Captain, any last minute comments?
MR. KIYOTA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Rudometkin, anything else from the Coast Guard?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Before we -CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --release everybody. One last, what happens when a boat catches
on fire on the ocean? How do we address that? I mean I don't know if it's every occurred here.
MR. MURRAY: It's occurred several occasions. It's between Coast Guard and Fire Department based
on the distance from shore. We've, we've both responded to those instances and, but we don't
have a classified fire boat -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, that's what I was. . . (inaudible) . . .
MR. MURRAY: --within our Department. But we do respond to that 'cause usually by the time, we're
having a problem anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it just kinda, we gotta just let it burn out.
MR. MURRAY: That's usually what happens.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 'Cause there's no way to shoot water.
MR. MURRAY: We, we do have capabilities with, we have our portable pumps that we take along with
our boats that we're able to actually extinguish fires or at least put water on the fire, but mainly
we're out there to save the individuals who've gotten off the boat.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Mr. Rudometkin.
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Also from the Coast Guard's prospective on that. The last one, boat fire that we
worked with the, the Fire Department was off of Lanai, south, yeah, southeast Lanai. But the
Coast Guard used to actually take a pretty active role in firefighting and we've actually, agency
wide, we've identified it as a, not, not a cost-effective mission for us and, and one that's kind of
going beyond our goals of lifesaving organization to, into saving property. So we're used to
have fire monitors and we used to have more firefighting equipment on the boats. And now our
actual Coast Guard policy is that we're only authorized to fight fires to save lives. So if there's
somebody on the boat then we can fight the fire to get the person off the boat or to save a person,
but if it's only property then we don't have any obligation to fight the fire. And it's kind of like
Chief Murray said that we would just let it burn out. And then the only instance where my, the
boat captains are actually authorized to fight a fire is if there's a local firefighting agency that's
already on scene because they have just the, a much greater expertise in regards to firefighting
than the, than the Coast Guard personnel do, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you for those comments.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, I just remembered of an incident that happened. I
think they had some kind race from Maui to Lanai and some of the participants in that race had
boats accompanying, you know, those individuals that were in this event. I, I recall that two
incidents had happened that one particular day and the reason why I bring it up is that one of the
boats sank. And, you know, what is the priority in regards to you have two incidents going at the
same time, who takes higher priority in the rescue? And again, you know, this is something that,
well someone called me at home and they, they lost their boat. So their question is, what is the
priority on a rescue?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: From the Coast Guard's prospective, this, and this is one of the reasons that this,
this MOA and our work with the local government is important, but we're gonna respond to
whatever the, the, the, the most severe and greatest threat to life is. So that could be, it could
have to do with the proximity to shore, it could have to do with the number of people that are
involved, it could do, have to do with the severity of the injuries. But there's no kind of onesize-fits-all policy in regards to which one's gonna take priority. But the, the important thing that
everybody's notified is that if we're gonna respond to one place, of course we're gonna request
assistance in another place. And I would say because of the way that our jurisdictions work and
what the capabilities of our vessels are, if it's, you know, say there was something that was
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happening eight miles offshore and there was something that was happening one mile offshore,
well that would make the Ocean Safety or the Fire Department much better suited to, to handle
the issue that would be one mile offshore. Whereas the Coast Guard may better handle the, the
issue eight miles offshore. But it would, it would really be on a case-by-case basis so.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. When they have this events--you know, we have it
quite often—do they need a special permit or some kind notification to the Coast Guard when
events like this happens?
MR. RUDOMETKIN: Yeah, I, I can't give you the specifics for what the requirements are 'cause the
permitting doesn't happen through my office, but there's a threshold for the number of people
involved and the location of the event that triggers the requirement for a Coast Guard permit. So
we permit a number of events but not all of the events. The other events are permitted
either.. .we're always notified of everything you know just because of our, our communications
with the, the State and the County, but the other, some of the things are permitted through
DLNR. And I'm not sure if the County permits or not.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, thank you. Because you mentioned about DLNR so, you
know, my respond to him was that, you know, maybe you should take it up with the DLNR
people that had I, I guess permit this particular event to happen. But for me, you know, what is
the priority? And you kinda mentioned your priorities, anything outside of one mile and I think
this happened between Maui and Molokai of course. I don't know how far out, but yeah, the guy
lost his boat, you know. Thank you. Thank you for your response. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Anything further, Members, for our gentlemen or
our resource people? If not, I'm gonna thank the Captain Kiyota from Police Department,
Chief Murray, Fire, Deputy Director Matsui from Parks and, of course, Mr. Rudometkin from the
Coast Guard. It is your Chair's recommendation to recommend passage of first reading to the
Council a bill entitled A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE
COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH
THE UNITED STATES COAST GUARD, FOURTEENTH DISTRICT, REGARDING
SEARCH AND RESCUE NOTIFICATION, COORDINATION, AND EXECUTION. And,
Members, part of this motion is also to incorporate the non-substantive revisions that I've
mentioned at the beginning of the meeting as well as to file County Communication 11-273.
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Members, is there
any discussion on the motion before you? Mr. Mateo.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. First of all, thank you very much,
Mr. Chair, for bringing this particular item forward. I think for myself, it has been very
beneficial to understand the line of responsibilities between, between the entities and, of course, I
just wanted to state that I'm really surprised that we've waited this long for an MOU with
something as vital as, as what they do. So just wanted to express my concern, you know, and,
and hope that there's not many other urgent needs of the County that exist without MOUs at this
time, because through this process we're able to fully understand the, the scope of
responsibilities, whether it'd be financial or not, the understanding that we know that there is
assistance being provided to the County. So, I will gladly be supporting the motion on the floor,
but again wanted to state my alarm that an existing MOU does not exist. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments, Chair Mateo. Any further comments, Members? If
not, all in favor of the motion, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion is carried with nine ayes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of revised bill and FILING of
communication.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Thank you, gentlemen, and we thank the Coast Guard
again for your presence and support in our County of Maui. Thank you so much gentlemen.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Thank you.
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ITEM POL-32:

STATE BOATING LAW (C.C. 11-222)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, we have one last item which is Policy 32. Policy 32 is a proposed
resolution from your Committee Chair entitled URGING THE STATE LEGISLATURE AND
THE STATE DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES TO REVIEW AND
STRENGTHEN THE BOAT, STATE BOATING LAW AND RELATED ADMINISTRATIVE
RULES. As some of you may be aware, Members, and you can read the resolution verbiage,
part of this.. .proposal this morning is due to a very tragic incident that occurred off Lanai, right
next to our commercial harbor, Kaumalapau. And our community is still dealing with a loss of
our, of a beloved son of our island, and they have asked to see whether or not the Council would
be willing to be supportive of asking the State to review its rules, its regulations, its procedures,
and to see if there's ways to improve operating of this type of vessels in close-shore waters to
avoid the potential of any further and future loss of life or major injuries. We do have a written
testimony from Mr. [sic] Aoki that's part of the record. I had asked the Lanai people who was
very strong in their verbal comments to me if they would like to put it in writing. I can tell you
that the community is very supportive of this request. It is your Chair's request to ask you for
consideration of support this morning, and I am open to any questions or comments by you the
Members of this Committee prior to any decision-making. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And I have read your resolution and it's well
put together and I think this is something that unfortunately even in this County, we wait till
tragedies occur and then look upon making changes. And that's why sometimes when people say
we're not pro-active, they may be more correct than wrong in that respect. However, I think at
this point, we cannot change what has happened but if we can avoid that from happening in the
future, not in, not only on the island of Lanai, but any of our islands throughout the State. I think
it's long overdue. The State has a real protensity [sic] to take a quite a while to review their rules
and regs and maybe this will spur them on and hopefully, again, the key here is to prevent
another tragedy.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We cannot change the past. We can learn from it, work hard to
make the present correct and prevent any more tragedies in the future. So, after reviewing this
Mr. Chair, I can fully support it. So, I'll await for your call for the resolution.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair, for your efforts and tell the people of Lanai that
we truly support 'em, but this is for all the State, all the counties.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is for everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Everybody.
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CHAIR HOKANIA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And I certainly support and
understand the reason for the resolution. And I think it's important that we prevent this kind of
horrible thing from ever happening again. The only question I have is a legal issue.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I'm wondering if Corporation Counsel can tell us if there are any
possible legal ramifications of us doing this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. I will ask First Deputy Mr. Kushi if he has, he can
respond to Ms. Baisa's questions.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Member Baisa, my response is no. This is a resolution by this party
urging the State Legislature to review and examine this matter.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I thought it was important to check that because
of possible legal or civil actions that might be coming up. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I too support this. The, the question I have
is, you know when we get, when we get requests from folks for, to fix a law, we usually ask
"okay, how would you like us to fix it?". I don't see anything in here really that says, you know,
change this language to that or are you leaving, wanting to leave it up to them, or are we gonna
send, because your, your, the testimony in the back here has a bit more detail.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The reason why I left the.. .we, I, we drafted the resolution as stated is that I didn't
warma be tied up later on by a third party or another party arguing over the certain specific
wording, language, or details that may hinder moving this forward. The, the main intent is
requesting the Legislature and appropriate State Departments to please review your ongoing
practices, your procedures, what is the current State statute, what is your harbor administrative
rules and does it take into consideration this? Part of the testimony received, Members, are
written from Lanai, is the concern that while we do have any enforcement division, they lack
resources to do their job whereby maybe the rules is all okay, Mr. Couch, and it does protect our
people, but because lack of enforcement, the situation still occurred because nobody's there to
enforce the rule or the law.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So I hope that at least this testimony can go -CHAIR HOKAMA: We will -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --kind of -CHAIR HOKAMA: --I am -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --accompany.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It is my intent to send the testimony with, and to make the State people aware that
they, you know, like with us and yesterday's meeting with Mr. Pontanilla's Committee, with
Mr. White's report, part of the comments was enforcement.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, we can make up all the great policies in life, but with no follow-up, you
know, people's gonna say, "well what's, what's with the policy?" You know, nobody cares and
so, you know, for me it's hopefully making the State realize that they are gonna need to address
sister islands' requirements of enforcement for protection of life and safety. And that's what I'm
trying to drive home, that maybe if we had sufficient enforcement, this would have never
happened and would have never need to even take up this resolution.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, I think it's important that the testimony go
along with the resolution because as with many other things, the, just the safety issue is, is just
one part of enforcement, but she brings up the, the wide variety of other enforcement issues that
we know to be very important to our offshore waters. And I think it, it does a good job of
outlining not just the safety issue but the conservation issues, the preservation issues and, and a
number of other things that would add to the need to have a, an enforcement person there. So I
think it just, it adds some additional substance to having, having a, the commitment of, of
personnel. Whether it's on Lanai or Maui, we, we simply are not taking a, a great deal of care
for our offshore waters, or nearshore waters I should say. So thank you very much, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The second thing is the State department has an enforcement boat on the island.
But we don't have personnel to properly man the enforcement boat to do their job. So, you
know, that's part our situation. And, Mr. Carroll.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you Chair. This has been something that has bothered me for the last
50 years I've been on the water and in the water. It's a real problem because we have streets
with...lights. And we have red lights and you have to stop at a red light. People don't. Well it's
the same thing on the water except it's worse because a lot of people don't even recognize a
buoy. They do not recognize, they have no idea that they're supposed to have an, a wake zone in
certain areas. And one thing that has been proposed before and perhaps I could or the staff could
address it when you send in this, it was been proposed that anybody that purchases a boat has to
take a safe boating course. And the Coast Guard offers those. I have participated. I've helped
teach. I've taken it myself. It is not something that is really expensive. It's not something that's
hard to do, but by requiring this if a person buys or operates a boat or has a boat registered in the
State, if they were required to take this course, it might go a long ways in preventing the tragedy
that happened on Lanai. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that comment, Mr. Carroll. I'll work with staff to make sure that's
part of the Committee report verbiage, because I think that's critical that at least there's a
recommendation coming from us which is consideration of a requirement. I mean we have gun
safety requirements where you have to go through gun safety examinations and pass an exam to,
to regarding a firearm you, you want to purchase and utilize. So, makes sense to me what
you're, you're sharing with the Committee, Mr. Carroll. Thank you very much for that.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further questions, Members, or comments? The Chair would just also like to
share that he has talked with Fire Chief Murray and he will see--and again I'm glad Mr. Mateo
brought up--maybe there is another future agreement maybe between us and the State on how
maybe Fire personnel or Ocean Safety personnel can support DLNR enforcement on nearshore
waters to satisfy that requirement of two people on the vessel, one on shore to take care of their
safety standards and requirements. And so the Chief is willing to look at it and see if there is
some opportunities where the County can continually assist the State in doing State jobs. If
there's no further comments or questions, Members, your Chair is recommending to Council
adoption of this proposed resolution and with the attached testimony as presented to the
Committee. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Is there any further
discussion, Members? I, I'm gonna recommend a motion to amend. One of the things that the
staff was on the ball on was to recommend that we also include State Director Glenn Okimoto
from the State Department of Transportation to receive a copy of this resolution if, upon
adoption, because Kaumalapau is a State harbor where the incident occurred. DLNR just has
jurisdiction over small boat harbors. So the Chair would ask for a motion to amend to include
Glenn M. Okimoto, Director of State Department of Transportation. Mr. Carroll.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion to amend by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa.
Any discussion? If not, all in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion is carried with nine ayes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Back to the main motion as amended. Members, is there no objection if part of the
motion would also include the filing of the communication?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Then it would be so ordered that part of the motion will include the
filing of County Communication 11-222. Thank you, Members. All in favor of the motion as
amended, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with nine ayes.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Then it would be so ordered that part of the motion will include the
filing of County Communication 11-222. Thank you, Members. All in favor of the motion as
amended, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with nine ayes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair
Hokama,
Vice-Chair
Carroll,
and
Councilmembers Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution, TRANSMITTAL of
written testimony dated 11/14/2011, and FILING of communication.

CHAIR HOKAMA: I thank you very much for your presence this morning. This Policy Committee is
adjourned.
. (gavel) . . .
ADJOURN: 10:08 a.m.

APPROVED:

G. RIKI HOKAMA, Chair
Policy Committee
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